Saint Anne/Saint Charles Parish Council
Meeting

June 29, 2016

Opening Prayer: Prayer was given by Nancy Bartus.

Roll Call: Rev. Anthony Camilleri, Al Van Washenova, Bob Austin, Jan Saez, Jason Flint, Nancy
Bartus, Cathy Olson, David Grenn, and Brian Walz, Carol Shaw and Nick Craanen

Absent: Deacon Mike, and Father John.

Commission Reports:

School Report: Father stated that there is still a problem with the school calendar. He stated
that the first calendar was rejected, but the second calendar was accepted.

Religious Education: This report was given by Gina Baker. In her report she states that calendar
dates have been set for both parishes and the school for July 1, 2016 to 2017. Additional events
are now eligible to being added to our master calendar.

Vacation Bible School was a completed today, thanks to the efforts of amazing volunteers.
Thirty children participated from the two parishes. This is about the number from the last
couple years. We should be breaking even between the fee and expenses.

Religious education enrollments are being mailed in mid-August for both parish programs.

A Ministry Fair will be held at Saint Charles during the weekend of August 20/21 to enlist
volunteers for our many programs. Saint Anne plans on having a Ministry Fair, as well.

The Confirmation date was accepted by the Dioceses

Christian Services at Saint Anne report was given by Carol Shaw. She stated that there will be a
rummage sale in a couple weeks.

Christian Services at Saint Charles: No report at this time.

Budget at Saint Anne: Pete Lorentz stated that the Saint Anne Budget was sent to the
Archdioceses in June, they are just waiting for the approval.

Vicariate report: No budget yet for Saint Anne or Saint Charles from the Vicariate, possibly at
the next meeting.



Approval of the Minutes: The minutes were approved with some revisions.
Business:

Meeting dates for next year: Bob Austin will be developing the meeting dates for next year.
They will be the 4t Thursday of the month, except for September, November and
December.

Mission Statements: This report was also given by Bob Austin. We need a mission statement
revision, also one for the cluster. He states that we need work on this. Everyone was
given a copy of the Parish Goals.

Pastors Report:

CSA updates: Saint Anne needs to meet their goals.

Saint Charles has collected $49,069. We can start with some parish renovations, such as
framing the doors at Saint Charles. He would like to start both doors in July/August. He
states we will have $17,000 extra if all the pledged money is collected.

When we start laying the rug in the church we will have Mass in the gym.

Father Anthony mentioned that everyone who leads Ministry met together. We need to refresh
Worship, we need more volunteers. There will be a training schedule developed.

Building Committee: We have approval from the Dioceses to start. We are waiting approval
from the Township with the permits. Father Anthony is thinking we may be able to start
digging in August /September.

Father Anthony was working on a base prayer that the prayer leader will read at the start of
each meeting.

Father John will be here for the next 12 months.
Next meeting, the prayer will be read by Kathy Olson.

Closing prayer was done by Father Anthony.

The next meeting will be at Saint Charles on August 25 at 6:30 PM
Respectfully Submitted by Marianne Donnan

Next meeting minutes will be done by Jan Saez



